Hainford Annual Parish Meeting

Held in the village hall on Wednesday May 8th.2019 at 7.00

Present:  No electors, five councillors and the Clerk     Ms.J.Neesam BDC member   Mr.D.Roper NCC Member
Mrs.L.Rogers (Chairman of the Parish Council) presided.

1. Minutes of the 2018 annual parish meeting were confirmed and signed.

2. Annual Report by the Chairman of the parish Council
Although Chequers Field was transferred to the Parish Council in the previous year it had a very unsatisfactory zig zag boundary with the Public House which left their children’s slide and part of the car park on Council land. Eventually after lengthy discussions, agreement was reached with Enterprise Inns to exchange small parcels of land to facilitate a straight boundary. Once this was achieved Enterprise Inns fenced their boundary and the Council fenced the boundary along Old Church Road and installed lockable gates to the rear of the pub. Chequers Field is now proving a popular dog walking area and the Council have ordered a red dog litter bin for installation near the gate.

The child warning signs which were part funded by the Parish Council have been installed on either side of the village hall where the pre-school group meets. Also included in the matched funding scheme with Norfolk Council Council was the speed warning sign which can be seen at various locations on Hall Road and Newton Road. We are able to down load speed statistics to highlight problem areas.

Although a Community Access Defibrillator is available on the outside of the school, Hainford is very spread out and this, together with the fact that numerous groups catering for more maturer residents meet at the village hall, has prompted the Parish Council to order a second one which will be mounted on the outside of the village hall. As with the other one, the first call should be to the Ambulance Service 999 and if appropriate the caller will be directed to the defibrillator with the appropriate code for the lock.

Broadland Council have now adopted a Public Space Protection Order for the whole of their area which means that it is an offence not to clear up after a dog and dispose of it properly in any area to which the public has access.

As parishioners will be aware objections were submitted by the Parish Council, our County Councillor and a large number of parishioners last year on a number of development sites proposed for Hainford in the Greater Norwich Local Plan. Since then a further two sites have been submitted making a total of nine sites proposed for Hainford and the Parish Council have made their objections regarding them as totally unsuitable and too large and unsustainable for a village with so few facilities and inadequate infrastructure to support that level of development.

Parishioner’s will recall that the Parish Council and  parishioners  also submitted objections to the proposal to re-designate the status of Hainford to that of ‘Service Village’ allowing for much wider development, from Hainford’s existing status of ’other village’ and the protection against wider development which that provides. The conclusions and final proposals from the GNLP group’s findings will be published around September time. The Parish Council recognises that there may be further challenges ahead to be faced regarding the final outcome of the Greater Norwich Local Plan and there will be further opportunities to comment in the autumn. 

With regard to the threat of the loss of the local Bus Service through the village following concerns raised by Sanders about the hazardous route through Hainford due to overhanging trees, The Parish Council are working with Sanders to try and resolve the issues and save the bus service.
Finally I would like to thank all members of the Council for the time they give to the community and our Clerk for his support and guidance.

Linda Rogers – Chairman
3. Parish Council Accounts The Clerk gave a summary of the accounts for 2017/2018.Balances carried forward were £45,725.71 including £18,066.47 in the Chequers Field account’
4. Annual Police Report Police records showed 15 incidents during the year. 
5. County and District Council Reports Mr.Roper said that the County Council had just started under a new cabinet system of governance.
7. Any other business None


The meeting closed at 7.10 p.m.
